TOWN OF CORNWALL SELECT BOARD MEETING Tuesday, May 17, 2011

PRESENT: Bruce Hiland, Dave Sears, Judy Watts, Ben Woods

GUESTS: None

The meeting was called to order at 6:56 pm.

There were no General Fund and Highway Orders to sign.

MINUTES

May 3 Minutes — Dave Sears asked for clarification about sheriff's patrols. Bruce Hiland said that the amount of time spent on patrols will remain the same but the locations are being "tweaked."

Judy MOVED, Dave SECONDED, to accept, with typos corrected. Motion passed.

CORRESPONDENCE REVIEW

- Letter from VT AOT official notification of State payment in full of cost overrun.
- **ACRPC** notice of proposed amendment and re-adoption of the Regional Plan. Public hearings will be held June 8 and July 13.

OLD BUSINESS

- **Sheriff's Patrols** Bruce Hiland delivered a colored-coded map of suggested places to park for enforcement activities, to Sheriff Coons.
- North Bingham Fire Shed Project Dave Sears provided an update
- Town Plan Update Bruce H. met with Jim Bolton, sent memo to CPC with concerns about the process and content of the survey draft. Judy Watts will meet with the CPC tomorrow to discuss the survey and relay the Selectboard's concerns discussed tonight.
- **Town Hall** Ben Woods updated the board on energy issues with the Town Hall. Further research is being done. Further opinions and bids are being sought.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45pm.

Respectfully submitted, Sharon Tierra, Clerk of the Selectboard